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	 On December 10 the Petitcodiac 
Legion and Kiwanis teamed up for their 
3rd annual Christmas Dinner for seniors.  
Led by the excellent kitchen crew of 
your Legion who cooked and carved for 
days we turned out 375 turkey dinners.  
It was a 50/50 split between delivery and 
pick up. From the numerous comments 
on Facebook and ones given directly to 
members, I would say it was a delicious 
and much appreciated meal.
	 Thank you to everyone who 

donated towards this dinner with food, 
time and money.  Thanks also to Honey 
and Spice Bakery, Foodland and the 
Local News & Views for their support.  A 
BIG THANK You to Celia Hayes of Beltone 
Hearing Clinic in Sussex and her team, 
who donated the turkeys for this meal.
	 I have already heard discussions 
about the 4th annual Dinner so stay 
tuned.
	 Merry Christmas and all the best 
for 2023 from your Legion and Kiwanis.

Legion/Kiwanis Christmas
Dinner a Success!

1 for $100
3 for $200 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone 756-2110

Draw - April 22, 2023
at the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

2023 Honda SXS520 Side by Side

	 2nd prize - $1000.00

	   3rd prize - $500.00

	   4th prize - $500.00

	   5th prize - $500.00

	   6th prize - $500.00

Support the museum and our projects!

Want to Become a Published Photographer?
Send us your photos that best represent the upcoming month (February) before 
the editorial deadline below and you could see your photo as the background 

image in our banner above. Photos can be sent to:  
maritmemotorsports@gmail.com - subject line: "banner photo"

MONTHLY BULLETIN
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From the Editor

MONTHLY BULLETIN
• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.
• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 

happening at the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up within each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local service clubs in their 
endeavor to support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about 
their day to day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design-------------- JoAnn Ball
Sales/Ad Design ------- Angela Nicholson

Published  
Monthly

Next Issue
February 1, 2023

Editorial & 
advertising  
deadline:

January 19, 2023

SUPPORT
your 

Local Businesses 
& 

Rural Communities

-  Shop Local  -

Check out our 
Business Directory

on page 17

FREE ESTIMATES

- Full Paint & Spot Repair
- Paint Match Specialist
- Frame Straighteners on Site
- Repair water, paint damage and all 
  collision repairs on recreational vehicles
- Major insurance company repair facility

Phone:372-9599
97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB  

Saying “Hello” to another New Year!

Our Municipalities take on a new look at the beginning of 2023, 
looking forward to this new beginning and wishing the Mayors and 
Councillors the very best as they proceed in this new journey.

Good luck everyone and lots of fun as they enjoy all the winter 
events.

As all the holidays draw to a close, it is time for the New Year 
Resolutions: - decide what is the best way for each of us to have 
less waste; like food, water, electricity and fuel, this will also 
stretch your dollar. 

Happy New Year!

Your Editor,
Winona McLean

Jordan Life Care
747 Sanitorium Rd, the Glades, NB

Looking to fill the following positions immediately:
	 RN’s  - Must have an active registration with the 
	              Nurses Association of New Brunswick/
	              LPN Association of New Brunswick

PSW’s - Experience preferred
Please Submit your application / resume to

shelley.duggan@rogers.com
or phone: Shelley at 506-756-2570

Jordan Life Care Centre, The Glades
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S.P.O.T.
5 Mill Road, Petitcodiac, N.B.

756-8545

Happy Holidays and Thank you again from the Executive, Board of Directors,
Store and food bank staff and volunteers.

 On behalf of S.P.O.T. store and food bank staff, Executive and board of Directors, we would like to extend a
huge heartfelt THANK-YOU to everyone who donated to our food bank and store throughout the year.

With the challenges that food banks have endured over the past three years from the pandemic we find ourselves 
facing another one. With the cost of everyday living increasing food banks are left wondering how will they survive. 

We didn't have to worry as once again our community and surrounding areas once again stepped up to the challenge by 
helping in anyway they could. Donations of every kind came in from schools, service groups, businesses, essential service 
and recreational groups and individuals. We cannot say THANK-YOU enough or about the continuous support we receive 

from our wonderful communities.

Our wish for each of you is to have a prosperous 2023 and please continue to suport this worthwhile cause.

If you know of someone that could benefit from our services, please have them reach out to us, or reach out on their behalf.
								        Our motto:	 Support
										          People
	 									         Of 
										          Today

 Baked Goods

Turkey & Meat Pies

Outdoor Salt

Bird Feed

Purina  feed line for: cats, dogs, pigs, 
chickens, horses, cattle, beef builder, ect. 

Quality Products - Great Prices

2967 Main Street, Salisbury, NB 

Open: 8:00am - 7:00pm Everyday

The Crib League of the Petitcodiac Legion #41 collected items for SPOT at their 
closing Christmas social. Above with the filled grocery cart are Petitcodiac 

Legion President Charlene McCully, SPOT manager Vicky Crossman, and Crib 
League organizer Marilyn Pollock.

People helping people….a motto for all seasons.

Petitcodiac Legion #41 Crib League 
makes donation to S.P.O.T
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Petitcodiac Community Calendar 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1 New Year’s Day 

-Church Services 
-Sunday School 

JAM 
- Levee @ Legion 

 
  

 

2 
 

-Pilates 
 

-Air Cadets 
 
 

3 
 

-Legion Branch  
Executive Meeting 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

4 
 

-Library Storytime 
 

-Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 
 

5 
 
 
-Legion Branch  Meeting 

6 
 
 
  - Chase the Ace @ 

Legion 
 

- Driver Testing @ 
Legion 

7 
 

8 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

 
-A.K.A Dance  

Studio 

9  
 

-Pilates 
-Air Cadets 

-Foot Care @ Legion 
- Seniors Meeting @ 

Legion 
- Crib @ Legion 

 
 

10 
 
-Afterschool LEGO @ 

Library 
-Women’s Institute 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 

11 
 

-Library Storytime 
 

-Village Council 
 

-Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

12 
 
 
 

-Book Club @ Library 
 

-Discovery Kids  

13  
 
 

  - Chase the Ace @ 
Legion 

14 
 

15 
 

  -Church Services 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

 
-A.K.A Dance  

Studio 
 

16   
 

-Pilates 
-Air Cadets 

-Youth Group  
- Crib @ Legion 

17 
 
-Afterschool LEGO @ 

Library 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-ATV Club 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

18 
 

-Library Storytime 
 -Pilates 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Legion Noon Meal 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 

19 
 

-Discovery Kids  

20  
 
 
 

  - Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 

21  
 
 
 

22 
 
  -Church Services\ 

 
-Sunday School 

JAM 
 

-A.K.A Dance  
Studio 

23 
 

-Pilates 
- Youth Group  

- Merry Makers 2 @ 
Legion  

-Air Cadets 
- Crib @ Legion 

24  
 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Pickleball @ Baptist 

25 
 

-Library Storytime 
-Pilates 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Legion Noon Meal 

-Village Council 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 

26  
 

-Codiac Classics 
 

-Discovery Kids  

27  
 
 
 

  - Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

28   
 
 

 

29  
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School 
JAM 

 
-A.K.A Dance  

Studio 

30  
 

-Pilates 
 

- Youth Group  
 

-Air Cadets 
 

- Crib @ Legion 

31  
 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Pickleball @ Baptist 

 
  
 
   

 
  

Maritime  
Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  
Open Monday- 
Friday, 10am -  

4:30pm 

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment.  
Please call 756.7461 or  
Cathy at 756-2068 for  

more info. Chairlift  
facility available. 

A.K.A. Dance Studio 
Class schedule until Dec. 12

 -Sun.  1:30-2:15 - Intro to Hip Hop 
	 (6 & up)
           2:15-2:45 - 1-3 yrs Mommy & me
 -Tues. 6-6:45 - 3-4 yrs Tap & Jazz   
 -Wed.3:15-4:15 - Acrobatics Level 2&3
         4:15 -5:15 - Acrobatics Level #2
         5:15-6:00 - Acrobatics Level #1
         6:00 -7 - 5-8 Year Old Tap & Jazz
         7:00-8:00 - Acrobatics Level #2
Contact Alanna for more info: 233-3052. 
Visit us on facebook at: A.K.A Dance 
Studio. 85 Renfrew. 

  639 F.P.MacLaren Air Cadets
Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. Ages 12 to 18 are 
welcome to join. For info contact  C/O 
Jason Forester - 850.9276. 

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist- 
	 Morning Worship10:30 am.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite
	 Worship Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican 
	  Sunday Service, 9:00 am.

Codiac Classics 
Meeting Last Thursday of the month @ 
7 pm. 

Kiwanis
Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for more 
information. 

Legion
18 Kay St, Petitcodiac. 

756-3383
PLEASE NOTE: Levee Sunday, Jan, 1,  

1 - 4 pm.
ENTERTAINMENT WILL BE CHERYL 

HOPPER AND  DAVE PIKE
- Tuesday, Jan. 3 - Legion executive 
meeting, 7 pm.
- Thursday, Jan. 5 - Legion general 
meeting, 7 pm.
- Friday, Jan. 6 - Dept. of Motor vehicle 
testing - 1.888.762.8600
- Monday, Jan. 9 - Seniors meeting,  2 
P.M  Supper 4 p.m.
- Monday, Jan.9, 16, 23, 30 -   Crib 
starting at 7 p.m.
- Monday, Jan. 23 - Merry Makers 2. - 10 
am to 2 pm. Light lunch at noon for $6.

- Fridays, Jan. 6, 13, 20, 27 . Chase 
the Ace. Tickets now $5 each, sold 6:30 
to 8 pm.  Draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. 
Tickets will be available during the 
week  at the Legion bar during operating 
hours , Needs Convenience Store and 
Jean Coutu Drug Store. If your ticket is 
drawn and you are not present, you will 
be called. Come meet your friends and 
enjoy live music. 
- Monday, Jan. 9 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica  Melanson, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment   381.5422.

Legion Noon Meals. $15.00.
	 - Jan. 18 - Turkey Dinner
	 - Jan. 25 - Cod Fish

PLEASE NOTE: IF SCHOOL IS CANCELLED 
OUR WEDNEDAY DINNER WILL BE 

CANCELLED 
AS OF JANUARY 2023

FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.
- Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the hall 

for a wedding reception, birthday or any 
other function, call Legion. 
- Attention: If any Legion member knows 
of another member ill or in hospital, 
please call us at 756.3383 

Library
(756-3144)

OPEN HOURS:
          Tues: 10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
          Wed: 10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
          Thu:  12 - 4 pm / 5 - 7 pm
          Fri:    10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
          Sat:    10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm

- Afterschool LEGO Construction Club - 
Tues, 2:30 - 4:00 pm. Starts Jan. 10.
- Storytime (Ages 0-5) Wednesdays from 
10:30-11
- Adult Book Club - Thurs., Jan. 12 from 
5:30 - 7 pm. All are welcome. January’s 
book is Where the Crawdads Sing by 
Delia Owens. Copies available at the 
library.
- Please visit our website and Facebook 
page for information and updates on our 
services.

Hours:
Tuesday-Friday
9:30am-4:30pm
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 Petitcodiac Sportsman Club 

 Meets on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 
7:30 pm.  New members welcome. Club 
house is  located at 1030 Sanatorium 
Road. www.sportsmanclub.ca 

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
- Meets 3rd Tuesday @ 7pm at the Club 
House. 

Pilates 
 Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 pm at 
800 Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). Private 
consultations available Mon. Wed. and 
Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for details. 

Village Council 
Meetings open to public. If you wish to 
address council, make a formal written 
request to office 48 hours prior. This 
Month:  Jan. 11 @ noon & Jan. 25 @ 7:00 
pm. 

Women’s Institute
 Meets second Tuesday of the month at 
1:00 pm. Call Blanche at 756-2011 for 
more info. 

January - 2023 
1 
Sunday Morning 
Service /Sunday 
School JAM– 10:30 am 
 

2 3 
 
Pickleball – 8:00 pm 

4 5 6 7 

8 
Sunday Morning 
Service /Sunday 
School JAM– 10:30 am 
 

9 
 
 

10 
 
Pickleball – 8:00 pm 

11 
 
 

12 
 
Discovery Kids – 
6:30 pm 

13 
 
 

14 
 
 

15 
Sunday Morning 
Service /Sunday 
School JAM– 10:30 am 
 

16 
 
Youth BLAST – 7:00pm 

17 
 
Pickleball – 8:00 pm 

18 
 
KD Lunch 

19 
 
Discovery Kids – 
6:30 pm 

20 21 

22 
Sunday Morning 
Service /Sunday 
School JAM– 10:30 am 
 

23 
 
Youth BLAST – 7:00pm 

24 
 
Pickleball – 8:00 pm 

25 
 
KD Lunch 

26 
 
Discovery Kids – 
6:30 pm 

27 28 
 
 

29 
Sunday Morning 
Service /Sunday 
School JAM– 10:30 am 
 
 

30 
 
Youth BLAST – 7:00pm 

31 
 
Pickleball – 8:00 pm 

28 
 
KD Lunch 

29 
 
Discovery Kids – 
6:30 pm 

30 31 

 

Petitcodiac Baptist Church January 2023 Schedule

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	

Sudoku

The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and each of the nine 3x3 boxes 
(also called blocks or regions) contain the digits from 1 to 9.

7
6

8
8

4

2 7
5

8

9
7 1

5
6

9
3

7 4

6
8

8
2 3

6
2
1

3
Answers on page 7

Village Council News
	 This will be my last report on what is happening with Village Council and 
events around the village. I want to take this opportunity to thank all of those 
people who help make Petitcodiac a better place to live. Council’s goal has 
always been to make Petitcodiac a safer, more enjoyable and affordable place 
for all of us.
	 I wish to extend my heartfelt congratulations to the new Council of The 
Community of Three Rivers who were sworn in on December 14th and will begin 
their new duties January 1, 2023.
	 I would also like to thank the Royal Canadian Legion Brance #41 for this 
Year’s New Year’s Levee January 1, 2023 1:00-4:00 pm

	 A big Petitcodiac thank you to the Legion and Kiwanis who partnered again 
to provide this years free seniors turkey dinner. The Legion and Kiwanis provided 
over 400 dinners that were both delivered and picked up by local residents.
	 Hopefully as you read this the new outdoor rink and snowshoe trails are 
in use. Just a reminder snowshoes may be rented at the library. Call 756-3144 for 
details. Also don’t forget about public skating at the Petitcodiac Arena. Sunday, 
Monday and Wednesday – open skate 1:00pm-2:30pm and Thursday 12:30pm – 1:30pm 
Adult Skate, Thursday 1:30pm-2:30pm Open skate.
	 Once again I want to thank all of the organizers and participants in the 
Festival of Lights Parade and the Christmas Lights Tour. A very special thank you 
to the Petitcodiac Fire Department for all of their hard work and dedication for 
this event and throughout the year.
	 Wishing all of the staff and students at PRS a belated Merry Christmas 
and we hope you have an enjoyable and productive new year. Go Panthers!
	 To all of our hockey teams and figure skaters we hope you have much 
enjoyment during the rest of your season.
	 A very personal thank you to Sandra Kelly and Janice Conley of the 
village office. Their hard work and dedication have been an inspiration to all of 
us. Thank you ladies for all the things you’ve done and will do for us. I wish you 
all the best in your new adventure with “The Community of Three Rivers”!
	 I hope you all had a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
	 May “God Bless You” one and all!

Dan Pollock
Mayor - Village of Petitcodiac

5 Hooper Lane 
Petitcodiac NB

Racing Simulators

The Maritime Motorsports Hall of 
Fame and Museum is supported by 

the Government of New Brunswick

Use of 
simulators 

includes free 

admission to 

the museum!

$10/15 minutes
$15/30
$20/45
$25/60

Hours:Monday - Saturday9:30AM - 4:30PM

15 years old and under must be accompanied by an adult
$10/15 minutes

OR $25/hour

Come play Nascar Heat 4 on our racing simulators 
and recieve free admission to the musuem with 
your experience!
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From the Desk of Your MLA

Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac
	 If life is a highway, 2023 is parked 
right in the middle of everybody’s road 
and there’s no avoiding it.
	 With Christmas now in the 
rear view mirror, our focus is on what 
lies ahead. I hope the New Year holds 
exciting prospects for you along with 
much peace and goodwill.
	 2023 already has a couple of 
large milestones looming.
	 On May 6th the coronation of His 
Majesty King Charles III will be held.
	 As well, sometime in 2023 India 
will surpass China as the world’s most 
populous country. The people in these 
two countries combined, account for over 
one third of the world’s population.
	 Here in New Brunswick, our 
population has surpassed 800 000 
and is forecast to continue growing. 
Fredericton is expected to pass Saint 
John as New Brunswick’s second most 
populous city.
	 It’s been my habit in our year 
end/year ahead communication to take 
a look back at some of the important 
legislation that was passed in 2022.
	 The intimate partner violence 
legislation, is intended to help people at 
risk of intimate partner violence make 
more informed choices.
	 Missing persons legislation 
passed which is designed to assist law 
enforcement agencies in locating a 
missing person in instances where no 
criminal investigation is underway.
	 We also brought forward 
legislation designed to get skilled 

newcomers into the workforce sooner, 
particularly in areas where we have the 
greatest need, like health care.
	 In 2022 we saw fuel prices take 
a wild swing upward, particularly diesel 
and furnace oil. As a result, legislation 
to reduce the volatility of energy prices 
was introduced.
	 Child welfare legislation was 
also passed, which is focused on a 
child-centered approach and early  
intervention as we modernized  
protection and support for young 
people.
	 Our government passed the 
New Brunswick First Procurement 
Strategy and Action Plan, which aims to 
support local businesses and expand the 
province’s economy. 
	 We also introduced minimum 
wage protection for persons with a 
disability.
	 For the first time in 38 
years, government is investing in the 
construction and renovation of public 
housing units, and it’s a big investment-
over 102 million dollars.
	 Perhaps the biggest action item 
of 2022 was local governance reform. As 
we embark upon 2023, newly elected 
mayors and councils will be meeting and 
moving their communities forward.
	 I wish for us all a New Year filled 
with kindness and caring.
	 In closing, I would suggest that 
your acts of kindness may not change 
the world, but they may change a life.
	 Happy New Year.

	 Can you improve muscle 
mass even as you age? 
As Mickey Mantle, star 
player of the New York 
Yankees, remarked, “If I 

knew I was going to live this long, I’d 
have taken better care of myself.”Such 
is my worry in my 99th year. 
	 I was recently having more 
difficulty getting up from chairs and 
recalling patients who admitted they 
could no longer stand up from the 
toilet seat. They had slowly developed 
“sarcopenia”, weakened muscles from 
aging that robs one’s independence.
	 Sarcopenia begins atabout age 
45 and causes skeletal muscle mass and 
strength declineat a rate of about one 
percent a year. By age 65, people who 
spend most of their time inactive on the 
sofa watching television have lost half 
of their muscle tissue! Losing muscle 
mass equates to getting weaker.
	 Deteriorating muscles mean less 
and less mobility. Moreover, weakened 
muscles are a risk factor for serious 
injuries, such as from a fall. The harder 
collapse can make head injuries more 
likely, for example. For the elderly, this 
can sometimes mean death in a matter 
of days.
	 Women should take great 
precaution. Why? Because they tend to 
start out with and maintain less muscle 
mass than males. More women also live 
longer than men, so there’s more time 
to develop sarcopenia.
	 What did I decide to do about 
sarcopenia? Certainly not make the 
mistake of Mickey Mantel and wait too 
long. Nor is it a good idea to start the 
wrong type of exercise.
	 For instance, there’s no sense in 
rushing out to purchase running shoes. 
Research has shown that joggers are 

not protected from sarcopenia. In fact, 
people who were runners in their youth 
can be at greater risk of sarcopenia if 
they don’t take up exercises that focus 
on preservation of muscle and bone. 
Running is not the answer for the aging 
body.
	 I am glad to know this as I’ve 
never seen a happy jogger. Rather, they 
always appear as they’re about to leave 
this planet.
	 The best defence against muscle 
loss is good nutrition and moderate 
weight training. For years, I’ve kept 
small weights on my desk. I’m careful 
to focus on consistency, not infrequent 
bouts of lifting too much weight in a 
show of strength.Research has shown 
that through moderate weightlifting, 
people between 62 and 72 years of age 
can double their strength in 12 weeks of 
training.
	 It’s a problem though when 
boredom sets in with lifting weights.
Yet the growing challenge of getting up 
from a deep sofa can motivate a new 
routine.I decided to try another method 
to fight sarcopenia.
	 I remembered that years ago 
Charles Atlas, an expert in bodybuilding, 
created a following of famous people 
who swore by his method. Joe DiMaggio, 
the New York Yankee baseball player, was 
a fan. And who would be foolish enough 
to pick a fight with another follower of 
Atlas, heavyweight boxing champion, 
Joe Louis?
	 Atlas called his technique 
“Dynamic Therapy” (DT). I decided to 
find out how it would affect my biceps 
muscles.
	 The good news is there’s no 
need to purchase equipment. Very 
simply, DT, now called isometric 
exercise,pitsindividual muscles against 

Common Sense Health – W. Gifford-Jones, MD 
and Diana Gifford-Jones

Sarcopenia, Not Cancer, But a Deadly Word

each other, again and 
again. Just clench one 
fist, then the opposite 
one, and push against 
each other for 10 
seconds.You can do this 
simple exercise several 
times a day. I noticed 
improved strength in 
my biceps within one 
month.
	 Don’t wait 
until you can’t get up 
from a chair. Maintain 
your strength and 
enjoy better quality of 
life.
Sign-up at www.
docgiff.com to 
receive our weekly 
e-newsletter. For 
comments, contact-
u s @ d o c g i f f . c o m 
Follow us on Instagram 
@docgiff and @diana_

gifford_jones

Do you know what these items 
are?

Write in and tell us, the best 
answer will win one free 
admission to the Maritime 
Motorsports Hall of Fame 
Museum and their name 

printed in the paper!

The winner will be announced 
and answer will be revealed in 

next month’s issue.

Ask your kids 
and grand kids!

Let us know 
what they think 

they are!

Mystery Item
The

Guesses can be submitted to: 
maritmemotorsports@gmail.com 
(or dropped off at the museum)
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Charlie's General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 6am-10pm,

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417

Beside Charlie’s General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

We serve: coffee, tea, hot chocolate, ice 
cap, ice coffee, breakfast sandwiches, 

subs, hot dogs, and homemade donuts!
Store Hours:

Tuesday - Friday: 5:30am - 7pm
Saturday & Sunday: 7am - 7pm

(506) 534-2226

Call to order pizza!

Check out our Hawaiian Pizza!

  The Harrisons  by Parker Goddard

It's 
2023!

That means  
new year.. new resolutions... same little monsters!

The Two Sea Lions
	 Whiskers and Sleeky were two 
sea lions who lived at a zoo. Their house 
was in a cave of a rock island surrounded 
by clear, cool water. There were ledges 
high up on the island, where the two sea 
lions could snooze when they tired of 
swimming and diving. Every afternoon 
just before feeding time, Whiskers would 
take a snooze on the topmost ledge, but 
he always woke up to be fed.
	 When the zookeeper came along 
with a big basket of fish the two sealions 
would be eagerly waiting him crying 

“OWK OWK!” When the fish was a small 
one, Whiskers would let Sleeky catch 
it. But when it was a big fish, Whiskers 
always snatched it.
	 “I will punish him for that,” 
Sleeky thought.
	 The next afternoon Whiskers 
climbed up on the rock ledge and 
stretched himself out for a long snooze. 
As soon as he was sound asleep, Sleeky 
pushed him into the water.
	 Whiskers thought he had fallen 
in. He picked himself out of the water 
and went back up again. He fell asleep. 
Sleeky pushed him in again. Then Sleeky 
hid in the rocks until Whiskers was back 
up on the ledge. Every time Whiskers 
was fast asleep, SWOOOOOSH! Into the 
water he would go. He finally discovered 
that Sleeky was to blame. 
	 “Please let me sleep!” Whiskers 
pleaded.
	 “Will you share the big fish with 
me?” Sleeky asked. Whiskers promised 
that he would, and after that the sea 
lions shared the big fish and had no more 
trouble.

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

	 I was thinking of installing vinyl siding on our house, however I 
only have fifteen LPs and twenty-six 45s.  It's not going to be enough!  I 
guess I will have to forego the siding and become a disc jockey, but wait 
a minute...I don't have a turntable.  I'm thinking I should consider politics 
and become a  (are you ready for this?) spin doctor!  Rock and roll!!!
	 In a classified newspaper ad, someone had for sale four snow tires 
and the ad read, "barley used!"  Now, the way I'm thinking, is that person 
may have been out Christmas shopping and purchased some barley toys 
just before they wrote up the ad.  I'm er...barely guessing!
	 In a November paper, in the classifieds was this ad "2010 Dodge 
Caravan.  Good for parts or fix on the road.  Motor not good.  Not inspected.  
$ 1500.00."  Now wait a minute, you don't fix a vehicle on the road!  You 
do that in the garage, don't you?  Hey Albert, what's with that van parked 
ahead on the road?  Could it be broke down?  No, No Philip!  Come on now, 
clue in.  He's fixing it!
	 A man is at the fortune teller's office and she looks in her crystal ball 
and says...I see you coming back in your next life as a can of sweetened 
milk.  Pardon me he mutters,  but I don't believe in reincarnation!
	 Many years ago in Moncton, at a variety store, was a tub of small 
cigars on the counter.  The sign on the container read "Cigars 
eight cents each or three for a quarter."  What a deal!  
They obviously charged a penny for your thoughts!

Sudoku  (page 5)     Answers

1 2 7
5 9 6

3 4 8
9 6 8
4 3 1

2 7 5
4 3 5
7 8 2

6 9 1

9 6 2
8 5 3

7 1 4
7 5 4
6 1 2

3 8 9
8 1 3
9 7 4

5 2 6

6 3 1
4 7 9

2 8 5
8 4 7
5 2 3

1 9 6
2 5 9
1 6 8

3 4 7
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3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB

372-4755
Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe  
• Dozer •Top Soil •Shale  
• Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septics

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

Petitcodiac and District Figure Skating Club

	 This month’s article from the 
Petitcodiac and District Figure Skating 
Club is all about ‘How to Properly Care 
for your Skates’! While I know it probably 
doesn’t seem like rocket science, we do 
have a few tips that will help lengthen 
the lifespan of your skates and ultimately 
keep your little skater safe!
	 Each practice, first start by 
visually inspecting both the blades, boots 
and even laces. Take the time to do a 
quick inspection of the blades, check 
for any chips or dents that may interfere 
with yours or your skater's balance when 
on the ice. Also check for sharpness, you 
can do this by checking each edge (side of 
the blade) with the back of a thumbnail. 
When gently rubbing the nail against the 
blade there should be a small amount 
of nail shaving (caution: do not do this 
with a fresh Christmas manicure!) Next, 
ensure boots are in good condition and 
not pulling apart in any areas such as the 
sole, heel or blade. Ensure laces are in 
good condition, no tears or fraying such 
as ones that may be made by the slice of 
a rogue blade.
	 Once skates are inspected and 
all laced up it’s a great idea to put on a 
pair of skate guards before heading to the 
ice surface. 
The arena 
does have 
p r o t e c t i v e 
rubber mats, 
which your 
skater should 
always stick 
to when 
wearing their 

skates as stepping on 
wood or concrete with 
blades can cause serious 
damage. However, a set of 
skate guards will add extra 
protection against any 
dirt or rocks tracked in by 
winter boots from causing 
dents or chips to the 
blades. This is especially 
imperative as skaters 
move up and rely more 
heavily on their edges for 
spins, jumps and footwork; 
not to mention the price of 
skates and blades as your 
skater progresses! Just 
don’t forget to take them 
off before stepping on 
the ice…most experienced 
skaters will tell you they 
learned this lesson the 
hard way!
	 When practice is over 
and it’s time to put the 
skates away you must make 
sure they are properly 
dried after removing them. 
This can be done with 
any absorbent towel or a 
leather shammy. Remove 
any snow and ice from all 

areas of the blade and boot. Ensure 
you’ve given the blades a thorough wipe 
down of any, and all water left behind. 
Condensation can form on the blades 
as they warm up to room temperature, 
so wait a few moments and give them 
an extra wipe down before putting 
them away in the bag. Now, lets talk 
Soft Guards! Soft guards, also known as 
“skate buddies” add protection to your 
blade from incurring any damage while 
travelling from the arena to home while 
in your bag. However, once home, soft 
guards should be removed and skates 
left in an area where the blades can air 
dry. The reason for this is any moisture or 
condensation 
left behind 
on the blades 
and left inside 
the soft fabric 
can cause rust 
to form, thus 
ruining your 
(potential ly 
expensive) skate blades!
	 All the items mentioned in 
the article can be easily found at any 
sports store, Canadian Tire or Amazon. 
They also make great last minute gifts! 
Of course, if you have any questions 
about skate care or items don’t hesitate 
to reach out to your coaches or board 
members, we are here to help!
	 Last, but certainly not least! The 
Board members from the PDFSC would 
like to recognize and congratulate Jorja 
Daynes and Sarah McCully who both 
earned Silver in Star 2 at the Sectional B 
and FunskateCompetition last Month.

Congratulations to Jorja Daynes and Sarah McCully 
who both earned their Silver in Star 2!

HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

HOURS:
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9am TO 5pm and SATURDAY 9am TO 3pm

QUALITY OLD FASHIONED HOME BAKING

Katherine MacLeod
Isaac Carter 
Jessica Harper

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

www.searsinsurance.com

Contact our Local Office for your
Auto, Home and Commercial 

Insurance Quotes
May the new year bring you health, happiness and prosperity.

Happy New Year 2023

  Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown - Petitcodiac

ross.wetmore@gnb.ca

1 877 632 2083

Hope you have a great New Year 
Let the celebration begin. 

Cheers to 2023. May all your 
dreams come true.. !
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	 The River Glade Community 
Cemetery is a non-denominational 
cemetery located at 25 River 
Glade Road in River Glade, NB.  
With the closing of the River Glade 
Baptist Church, the cemetery was 
left in need of management and 
maintenance.  We encountered 
legal fees, annual association 
fees, insurance premiums, as well 
as lawn mowing and maintenance 
costs.
	 A few concerned citizens 
formed a committee (members and 
contact information listed below), 
registered for charity status with 
Revenue Canada, erected new signage, 
and began fund raising efforts.
	 This year, we had a charity table 
as part of the Salisbury Community Days 
(donation only), sold tickets on a “Taste 
of New Brunswick” gift basket, and also 
sold tickets on a gift card Christmas 
wreath.  We are happy to say that all 
three fundraisers were quite successful!  
The winner of our gift basket was Lorrie 
Magee, and the winner of our wreath 
was Gerry Jones.
	 We rely on donations from 
people like you to continue.  If you 
would like to contribute, donations may 
be made, payable to: the River Glade 

Community Cemetery, in care of Sherry 
Seely, 4 Woodland Ave., Petitcodiac, 
NB E4Z 4X5, or made by etransfer to  
sjsmda@gmail.com.  Please include your 
return address so we can issue you a 
receipt for income tax purposes.
	 For more information, to 
purchase a plot in the cemetery, or to 
get involved with our committee, please 
do not hesitate to contact any of the 
following committee members:

Sherry Seely, 756-2986 •	
(Secretery/Treasurer)

Valerie Colpitts, 372-5440 •	
(Chairperson)

Ken Allen, 372-5434 (Trustee)•	
Ivan Steeves, 384-2957 (Trustee)•	

CRA Registered Charity 
#729899278 RR0001

Committee Hard at Work Caring for 
River Glade Community Cemetery 

Congratulations to wreath winner Gerry Jones and gift basket winner Lorrie Magee

           How is 
it possible 
that a 
new year 
is here 
a l r e a d y ? 
On behalf 
of The 
P a n t r y 
Committee, we would like to wish 
everyone a very Happy New Year and 
thank you all for your continued support 
over the last year. We are pleased 
with the progress of our project and 
couldn't have made it through the 
last year without the help of all our 
loyal volunteers, customers and local 
producers...so once again THANK YOU! 
We are blessed to have so many talented 
entrepreneurs in our area and feel lucky 
to be able to provide a place where we 
can showcase their products, all under 
one roof. 

2022 Recap
	 2022 brought some challenges 
and growing pains, but also tons of 
learning and growth. With the help of 
one of volunteers (Thanks Marj) we were 
able to implement a barcode system in 
the store. Giving every product a code 
that allows us to use a scanner at the 
cash and make the process of selling 
and buying more user friendly for our 
volunteers and customers. 
	 We were very grateful to receive 
the COIN-G grant from Horizon Health 
to provide subsidized vegetable boxes 
to the community, with our unique 
pricing model called "Pick your price". 
This allowed our customers to pick a 
price that works for them and ensured 
access to locally grown produce, all 
summer long. This is a program we hope 
to continue next growing season. 
	 We were able to give away over 
9000 lbs of free food to the community. 
Often times this was food that might 
have otherwise been wasted. 
	 We were happy to have the 
Petitcodiac Mennonite Church kitchen 

l i c e n s e d 
to allow us 
to produce 
more food 
o u r s e l v e s . 
This not 
only helps to 
reduce food 
waste but 
also allows us 
to keep our 
selling cost 

down. Thanks to the help of community 
members who donated vegetables and 
our volunteers who cook, we were able 
to make many different soups, sauces, 
granola, caramel corn and more. We 
look forward to growing this part of the 
project and will be looking for extra 
hands in the new year if anyone is 
interested in getting involved (331-0088/  
info@pantryfoodhub.com)

Winter Hours:
Wednesday 10:00am-5:00pm

Thursday 10:00am-5:00pm

Friday 10:00am-5:00pm

Saturday 10:00am-2:00pm

	 If you would like to make a 
purchase but can't make it during 
business hours, please contact us and we 
will try and accommodate a solution. 
	 We are looking forward to 
another great year working together 
to create a more secure and local food 
network here in Petitcodiac. Wishing you 
all the best in the year to come. Hope to 
see you soon, at The Pantry Food Hub!

	 The inaugural swearing-in 
ceremony for the Butternut Valley Rural 
Community took place on Thursday, 
Dec 15th at the Apohaqui Recreation 
Centre. Butternut Valley is one of the 
new municipal entities created during 

the recent local government reform.  
Butternut Valley formerly known as Entity 
79, is made up of the four former Local 
Service Districts (LSDs) of Studholm, 
Havelock, Brunswick, and Johnston. The 
new council is made up of a mayor and 

one councillor from each of the 
four wards. Butternut Valley 
will take effect on January 1st 
2023 and the temporary town 
hall is located in Havelock, NB. 
     Mayor: Alan Brown

     Councillor - Ward 1: 
        Thomas Jeffery

     Councillor - Ward 2:
        Vicky Gaunce (Deputy Mayor)
     Councillor - Ward 3:
        David Titus

     Councillor - Ward 4:
        Mark Rideout

Butternut Valley Swears in New Council

Left to Right:  Mark Rideout, Thomas Jeffery, Alan Brown, 
Vicky Gaunce, David Titus. photo credit: Ron Ward Photography   
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Are you or someone you know looking for a space to hold:
 

Meetings & Presentations•	
Family Reunions •	
 Birthday Parties•	

Showers•	

Why not check out the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame. 
We have two rooms available for rent at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac 

For more information call 756-2110 

506-215-6791

Wi-Fi
available

Carla Ayles* CHS, B.A. 
506-863-8528  
carla.ayles@sunlife.com 
www.sunlife.ca/carla.ayles

March 1 is the RRSP  
contribution deadline.  
Saving for your future can help reduce your taxable income.  
Let’s talk about how saving now can help you in the future.

*Mutual fund business is done with your advisor through Sun Life Financial Investment Services (Canada) Inc.
Advisors and their corporations conduct insurance business through Sun Life Financial Distributors (Canada) Inc. 

Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada is the insurer and is a member of the Sun Life group of companies. 
© Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada, 2023.

	 Happy New Year! 
What an interesting Fall it 
has been, with temperatures 
in the positive double-digits 
well into December. Usually 
all work at the Community 
Garden has wrapped up 
long before December, but 
the warm weather allowed 
McCully Landscaping to 
install some much-needed drainage in 
the west end of the garden, where the 
new raised gardens have been placed. 
Prior to the drainage, it was well into 
June before this area was dry enough 
to access. We are looking forward to 
early Spring access and plan to set these 
raised-beds up as mini-greenhouses for 
early planting of root vegetables. This 
work was made possible and funded with 
a $1000 Horizon’s Community Innovation 
Grant (COIN-G).
	 This Fall, the Garden Club was 
invited to attend the November meeting 
of the Petitcodiac Kiwanis Club to share 
the impact the club has been having on 

the local area. On November 8, Karen 
Hall-Middleton and Cathy Drury gave 
a well-received presentation. Later in 
November, they were very pleased to 
receive a $300 donation from the Kiwanis 
Club, represented by Gordon Bannister. 
If you have been downtown in the last 
few weeks, you likely noticed that the 
train is very festive. Did you notice the 
very special conductor? Thanks to the 
Garden Club volunteers who took time 
to beautifully decorate the train. Based 
on the number of likes and comments by 
people both on Facebook and in-person, 
we know your efforts were appreciated 
by all!
	 Now that the shortest day of 
the year has passed and January will see 
daylight grow by almost an hour, our focus 
will turn to exciting new projects for the 
2023 gardening season. Stay tuned for 
more information in the coming months. 
Of course, these projects are only possible 
with the dedication of volunteers. If you 
are interested in getting involved, please 

call Cathy Drury 
756-2068 or Karen 
Ha l l -M idd leton 
756-8224.  
	 Until next time, 
keep warm and 
take time to enjoy 
the beauty of 
fresh fallen snow, 
while dreaming of 
warmer days and 
beautiful gardens. 

Salisbury Legion News
Branch #31

Hours:
Tuesday 6:00pm-close 

 Thursday 5:00pm to close 
Friday/Saturday 2:00pm to close

We will be closed
Wednesday nights in 

January and February

Happy 2023 to All

Janurary 21

8:00pm - 12:00am

Dance with band 

Broken Road
NO Friday Suppers until 

end of March

Thank you for your Support

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

Locally owned and operated
moncton@premierevanlines.com

www.premierevanlines.com
663 Malenfant Blvd.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.585.5518
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	 On December 2nd, Urban/
Rural Rides held their annual Driver 
Appreciation Event at the Riverview 
Lions Club. The volunteers give their 
time throughout the year to help others, 
so it is important to take time and thank 

Urban/Rural Rides Appreciates their Volunteer Drivers

Accessories, National Tire Distributors 
and others were well received by those 
who won them.
	 Volunteers were presented with 
certificates of appreciation and gifts. 
A client testimony was shared and one 
of the volunteers, Louise, shared what 
being a volunteer means to her and 
how it has impacted her life. A video of 
her story is on our Facebook page and 
website for viewing.
	 The volunteer drivers are what 
makes this program work and they 
truly do change lives one ride at a time 
with their kindness, generosity, and 
willingness to help others. Words are not 
enough to express how much they are 
appreciated.
	 If you would like to be part of the 
team of amazing volunteers, please call  
962-3073 or visit the website at  
www.urbanruralrides.ca

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

Just a few ways to use your 
left-over turkey!

Easy way is slice it, portion it in 1.	
meal size servings, place in freezer 
bags, mark what you will use it for, 
date it, then when it is time to use, 
place it a little water and bring to 
boil. Drain well and continue to make 
whatever your planned meal is.

Cut into fine pieces and put on 2.	
pizzas.

Do a casserole with turkey, 3.	
vegetables and mushroom soup, add 
some grated cheese on top.

Boil the bones, strain them out of 4.	
the broth, and make a soup adding 
some of the chopped turkey meat in 
last, and dumplings if you wish. The 
broth can also be used in casseroles or 
to make gravy. Broth may be frozen to 
be used at another time.

Hot turkey sandwiches.5.	
Turkey pot pies, these can be frozen 6.	

as well.

Great Time Had By All at the Petitcodiac Legion Diamond Ring Diner!
	 With an atmosphere of laughter, 
fun and joy the 29th Petitcodiac Legion 
#41 diamond ring dinner was a success 
from start to finish.  While we asked 
that folks wear masks when up and 
moving around, we wondered...how will 

that go?  Well, we needn’t have worried.  
Our supporters didn’t seem to mind one 
bit...everyone seemed just thrilled to 
be out and about after a loooong hiatus.  
Whether it was the over $17,000 in 
prizes handed out over the course of the 
evening, the piping hot turkey 
dinner or the sweet, sweet 
sounds of Cheryl Hopper 
singing all the tunes we know 
and love...everyone seemed 
to have a good time.
	 A special shout-
out to our main sponsor, 
Jagoes' Fine Jewellery who 
again presented us with an 
absolutely stunning ring.  Our 
sponsors this year blew us 
out of the water with their 
generosity.  We are deeply 
appreciative of each and 
every one of them and urge 
our ticket holders to support 
them whenever possible.
	 Many thanks to all 
the committee who worked 
tirelessly to pull this event off.  
Charlene McCully (president 

Shannon Rourke receiving her diamond 
ring from Charlene McCully, President of 

Petitcodiac Legion #41

of Legion #41), Cathy Drury, 
Diane McKnight, Freda O’Blenis, Barb 
Harper, Lindsay Lounsbury, Susan Kaye, 
Sharon Perry, Phyllis Taylor, newcomer 
Audrey Thorne  and myself Marilyn 
Pollock.  Tanya Brown was our decorator 

extraordinaire with very 
festive touches in every 
table.
	 If everything works 
out next year, we will be 
going to the waiting list for 
additional attendees.  Thank 
you for understanding this 
concept  and continuing to 
support our efforts.  Hoping 
for bigger and better things 
in 2023.  Thank you again

-Marilyn Pollock,  
Chair Petitcodiac Legion 

#41 Diamond Ring Dinner

Tanya Murray is all smiles over 
winning her barbecue (donated by 
Moncton Chrysler Superstore) 
plus a $100 gift certificate from 
Old Fashion Meat Market.  Just 
one of the prize winners from the 
Petitcodiac Legion Diamond Ring 
dinner.  Congratulations Tanya! 

them and acknowledge them for their 
generosity.
	 A delicious breakfast was 
prepared by volunteers of the Riverview 
Lions Club. Several door prizes donated 
by local businesses such as Universal 

Please Drive Safely this Holiday Season

Sussex 
Toastmasters 

Club
	 It is said "New Year, New You!" the 
new year is a time when it's traditional 
to take on a self-improvement project.  
Some people buy an expensive gym 
membership, promise to floss their teeth 
after every meal, or after a rough New 
Years' Eve resolve to never drink again.
	 These resolutions are all great 
for your physical health, but what about 
developing your brain? We do a lot of 
that at Toastmasters. Toastmasters is 
a club where we practice preparing, 
presenting, and evaluating speaches.  
Each aspect of the process is a fun 
mental workout. First deciding what 
to speak about and writing your speech 
then taking the challenge of sharing it 
with our supportive group, then finally 
thinking of ways others can improve 
about their speeches. 
	 Come visit us at Toasmasters. We 
meet on Zoom the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of 
the month. January's meetings are on the 
10th and 24th email sussextoastmasters@
gmail.com for more information.



 Page 12.               Local News & Views     JANUARY 2023

	 The Elgin Eco Association wishes 
everybody peace and happiness in the 
New Year.
	 We have been very fortunate 
to have so much community support. 
In the middle of December we received 
a donation of a carport for our bottle 
drive. This is a major and very successful 
fundraiser. We are so happy that you 
bring your recyclables to our depot at 
137 River Road in Elgin. 
	 We have our new donor sign up 
in the park. Hopefully we soon can work 
on getting the skating rink going again. 
Of course when that time comes we will 
be looking for volunteers to come out 
to help us. Before you know it, it will 
be time for our yearly winter fest again. 

How much more can a community like ours wish for? 
	 Every volunteer is more appreciated than you 
know. Thank you for all your help and generosity the 
past twenty years.
	 If you would like to help with the rink keep 
an eye on our Facebook group for details, and if you 
would like to get involved in any of our projects come 
to our monthly meeting the first Thursday of the 
month. The next meeting will be held January 5th, 
7:00pm at the Elgin Senior Centre (accross from the  
Eco Park). Everyone is welcome to attend!

	 Before we look too far ahead  
into the new year of 2023, I would 
like to tell you about our long awaited 
December 2022 Christmas Party.  
Plans are usually put in place a year  
in advance when our talented President 
and Program Book designer enters 
activities for each monthly meeting. 
Plan as we will, life happens. Life dealt 
our whole world with a pandemic that 
changed our plans, our lives and our way 
of thinking.
	 So, you can imagine how 
excited the EWI was to be able to plan 
a restriction free Christmas and Holiday 
Party. The turnout was good as we met 
for a potluck supper with a good variety 
of casseroles, salads and sweet treats.
	 Following our delicious supper 
with friendly chatter catching up on all 
our holidays plans, the duo of JoAnn (as 
Vanna White) and June conducted two 
fabulous games to test our minds and 
entertain us. Imagine playing Family 
Feud with your WI sisters – what a blast! 

Elgin Women’s Institute
Happy New Year 2023

After finishing up with a game of trivia 
we moved on to “The Dice Game” for 
our gift exchange.
	 In thinking of others, we 
also brought gifts to be taken to the 
Jordan Life Care Center as well as 
items of clothing for the elementary at 
Petitcodiac Regional School.
	 As we begin a new calendar 
year, I would like to ask you to consider 
coming to a Women’s Institute meeting. 
During the winter months, our branch 
meets at the Senior Center, on the third 
Thursday of each month. Visit us for a 
few months to check out our ideas, plans 
and projects for the coming WI year. 
Then in April of 2023 you can officially 
join. Contact Zaheera Denath at  
756-8247 for more information.
	 One final and sad note, the 
Sandringham Women’s Institute in 
England has lost their Honourary 
President in the passing of Queen 
Elizabeth. She will be missed.

“For Home and Country”

ELGIN NEWS!
Elgin Seniors

	 Our Seniors Group had a good 
attendance for our Christmas party 
with a delicious turkey dinner with  pies 
for dessert on December 4 which was 
enoyed by all! We played some games 
and exchanged gifts. We always cancel 
our regular meeting for the month of 
December.
	 Our January meeting will be 
on January 16 at noon with further 
details not worked out at present. More 
information is always available from 
Donna at 756-3785.
	 Bookings for our hall ar available 
for $50.00, paid in advance, and can be 
made with Sheila at 750-2440.
	 Please consider joining our 
Seniors Group. We are sure that you 
would enjoy the activites planned for 
2023. You don't have to be a member 
to "try out" one of our meetings and the 
age is 50 and up.
	 We do hope you had a Happy 
Holiday, a New Year filled with hope, 
health, and happiness with a generous 
sprinkle of fun!          -Donna, President

Help is always needed to set up  
and maintain the skating  
rink at the Elgin Eco Park.

Since we work around mother 
nature's schedule, rink set up and 
maintenece is more of an "on-call" 
job, than something we can set a 
date for. Putting the tarp down is 
the big event, but also througout 

the season we put out calls for help 
maintaining the ice surface.

More hands are always appreciated!
Keep an eye on the Elgin Eco 

Association Facebook group for 
the call for helpers and for skating 

condition updates!

Elgin Eco Association (fb group)
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/719125648143126

Do You Love to Skate?
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Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, N.B.  E4Z 5L1

 Our Facebook page is: 
Havelock NB Royal Canadian Legion Branch 86

	 Brittney Melvin will be receiving the homemade quilt!

	 Saturday, January 14, Breakfast 7:30am to 10:00am
		  Adults $10 Kids $5	 Free breakfast goes to Robert 
Richards

	 2nd Monday of each month - Executive meeting at 7pm.
		  General meeting at 8pm.

	 Wednesday mornings - The kids play group from the 
		  Kings County Family Resource center 

	 Wednesday nights - house league darts.

	 Thursday nights - 200 cards start at 7pm 

Membership - The 2023 memberships are now available.  If you would like 
to renew your membership or become a new member, now is the time and 
by doing so the Legion can continue to provide support to veterans and 
their families, remember the fallen, and support our communities.  If you 
would like to renew or join please renew online at legion.ca/member, by 
mailing payment to the Havelock Legion or Mary at 534-2410

If you would like to rent the legion for an event call Mary at 534-2410

A New Year 
Means New 
Adventures!

Play & Stay Cabin Opening In January!
	 Looking for something new to 
try this winter?  Come out and try indoor 
caving! 
	 Behind our rock climbing walls 
are multiple tunnels to test your crawling 
skills. We provide the headlamp and 
helmet. You bring a change of shoes and 
your sense of adventure!
	 After caving you can enjoy our 
many trails and take a snowshoe walk!
	 We have over 12 km of trails to 
enjoy walking through the birch and pine 
trees covered in snow. Then afterwards 
come back to the office for some hot 
chocolate and coffee to warm yourself.

Day Pass $10.00 or $30.00 For a Family Pass
Open All January, February, and  March :

Adventure Park, Camping, Snowmobiling, Snowshoeing
Location: 16 Mill Road, Anagance. Exit 223 off of Hwy-1. (506) 688-2831.

Be 72-Hours Ready!
From the Town of Salisbury and NB Power

	 Winter weather has arrived, and it’s important 
that all of us be prepared in the event of storms that 
result in power outages.
	 In partnership with the New Brunswick Emergency 
Measures Organization, the Village of Salisbury urges its 
residents to be 72-hours ready; that is, be prepared to 
manage on our own for at least 72 hours while NB Power 
works to restore service.
	 Have an emergency plan and a storm kit covering 
the needs of your family (including pets!).
	 The Village of Salisbury diligently monitors 
weather conditions, keeping in close communication 
with NB EMO in preparation to respond in times of 
emergency.
	 With the environment changing, it should be 
noted that storms are increasing in intensity, if not 
frequency, further underscoring the importance of being 
72-hours ready!

As New Brunswickers, we all know that the weather 
can change quickly and sometimes, it can cause  power 

outages. At NB Power, we don’t wait until a storm is 
already here. Our team prepares year-round to make sure 

we can restore power as safely and efficiently as possible in 
case of an outage.

Always Ready
Our team constantly monitors the weather and makes sure 

we have the right people in the right places. If outages 
happen, our team of experts follow a plan to ensure 

everything from critical services to residential homes get 
restored, while respecting physical distancing and safety 

protocols.

To minimize the impacts of stronger weather events, we 
invest to ensure we have a strong grid, conduct proper 

maintenance and replace assets as needed, and
continue a strong tree trimming program, which reduces 
the chance of trees touching wires and causing outages.

If you lose power
The NB Power outage map and restoration estimates 

are updated from the field as soon as 
new information becomes available.

 Visit nbpower.com/outages 
to find or report an outage.

Preparing for Winter Storms

Are you prepared?
Storms happen and sometimes they can cause power 

outages. While most power outages don’t last long, every 
household should have an emergency plan, just in case. 

Build a 72-hour emergency kit that includes:

�   Water and non-perishable food

�    Manual can opener

�   Flashlights and fresh batteries

�   First aid kit

�   Battery powered radio

�   Extra keys to your car and house

Visit nbpower.com/stormready 
for more ways you and your family 

can stay safe during power outages. 3
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BE SMART. BE SAFE. 

B E  S T O R M 

READYSalisbury Lions donate to Helping Hands
President Darrel Coates and Lion Don Purdy 
from the Salisbury Lions Club present a 
$6000 donation to Salisbury Helping Hands 
Inc. in support of their Christmas Hamper 
program.
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25 Maple Street, Petitcodiac, NB               Phone: 506-878-2756
Home of Petty Trailblazers ATV Club

Meets 3rd Tuesday of the month @ 7pm  
at the Club House. 

Check our facebook page for any updates or events.

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or announce your special occasions. 

Cost: $10, $20 to include a picture and $35 for an obituary with picture.
Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame building) during our  

business hours: Tuesday to Friday 9:30 am to 4:30 pm. For more information please call 756-2110

OBITUARIES

OBITUARIES

MEMORIAL

“Life as we know it has 
changed forever”

Nancy Van Ginkel (Plume)

Aug. 6, 1965 - Jan. 13, 2018

Those we love don’t go away,

they walk beside us every day.

Unseen, unheard, but always near,

so loved, so missed, so very dear.

Love you forever

Nancy’s Family

In Loving memory of my son

Ricky Dean

 They say there is a reason

They say that time will heal,

But neither time nor reason

Will change the way I feel.

No one knows the heartache

That lay behind my smiles,

No one knows how many times

I've broken down and cried.

I want to tell you something

So there won't be any doubt,

You are a wonderful Son to tink of,

But so hard to live without.

Love forever, 

Your mom Joan

	 The family of the late Tracey 
McLaughlin would like to say a 
sincere thank you to all who visited 
our homes, for refreshments, calls, 
flowers and especially for donations 
to several charities, it is much 
appreciated. To those who attended 
the funeral and paid visits to the 
family during the reception.
	 To our niece Stepphanie 
from Ontairo who went through as 
many tests as Tracey preparing for 
the transplant also to our sister 
Berneta from Ontario who was here 
for our support.
	 To the Salisbury Funeral 
Home for such wonderful compassion 
shown to us, to first responders, you 
are so kind.
	 To Pastor Jarvis Lepper for 
a great service and Pastor MacLeod 
for prayer.
	 Thank you to Ann Williams 
for singing so beautifully.
	 To the people of the Havelock 
Baptist Church for preparing the 
reception, well done as usual.

Love & Prayers
Thorne & McLaughlin Families

To everyone who bought pillowcases and 
fudge from my table before and during 
the Christmas Bazaar at the Maritime 

Motorsports Hall of Fame on December 3 
thank you sincerely.

The sales of $310.00 have been sent to  
the Canadian Bible Society.

-Susan Dunfield

UPCOMING EVENT

THANK YOU

THANK YOU

Tracey McLaughlin
1968-2022

   Tracey Leigh McLaughlin of Havelock, 
born March 18, 1968, passed away 
peacefully in her home on Thursday, 
December 1st, 2022. She was the 
daughter of Byron (Bob) and Linda 
Thorne of Havelock and the late Gary 
(Alice) Jones of Petitcodiac. Tracey spent 

her younger years of life growing up in 
Havelock, attending Havelock school and 
then graduating from Petitcodiac high 
school. She furthered her education by 
studying business at NBCC Moncton. Her 
first employment was with the Moncton 
Radio Station, CKCW/CFQM, where she 
spent several years. She then went on to 
work for several credit unions. 22 years 
ago, she married the love of her life 
Gary McLaughlin of Lakefield Road. They 
were blessed with a son, Izaak, whom 
they have raised to be a wonderful 
young man. Tracey was unique in many 
ways, she excelled in being organized, 
especially when it came to card giving. 
We all loved to receive a card covered in 
stickers or a beautifully wrapped present. 
She took joy in her needlepoint work, 
reading, traveling, making dish cloths, 
and letting her beloved dog Jax in and 
out of the house every five minutes. She 
was a member of the Havelock Baptist 
Church and always enjoyed serving The 
Lord. Tracey will always be known as 
"Willie" coming from her favorite TV 
show, Little House on the Prairie. For 
the last 5 years she spent 3 days a week 
traveling to Moncton for dialysis and 
many hospital stays, while never losing 
hope that her kidney transplant would 
happen.
   Tracey is survived and forever missed 
by her parents, Bob and Linda; her 
beloved husband, Gary; son, Izaak 
(Amy); brother, David (Tracy) Jones of 
Petitcodiac; sisters: Vanessa (Chris) 
Charlton of Woodstock, Cassey (Shane) 
Steeves and Tabatha Diepman; Nieces, 
Airelle, Kailynn and Savannah; nephews: 
Corey, Kaleb, Peter and Hudson, as well 
as several brother, sisters in law, aunts, 
uncles and cousins.
   Tracey was predeceased by infant  
sister Amanda Thorne; her father, 
Gary Jones; her mother-in-law,  
Ella McLaughlin; her sisters in law  
Theresa Middleton and Eileen 
McLaughlin.
   The family would like to express a 
special thank you to the George Dumont 
Dialysis unit, Clinic C at the Moncton 
City Hospital and Dr. Dowe.
   Arrangements have been entrusted 
to the care of Salisbury Funeral  
Home (372-4800). A Celebration of  
Tracey’s Life was held on 
Monday, December 5th at 
11:00am at the Salisbury Funeral  
Home. A private interment will take 
place at Fair Haven Memorial Gardens.
   If so desired, donations in Tracey’s 
memory may be made to the Foundation 
CHU Dumont. Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

MEMORIAL
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Irene Colpitts

1923-2022

   It is with heavy hearts the family 
announces the passing of Irene Emma 
Colpitts, 99, of Salisbury West at The 
Jordan LifeCare Centre on November 
28th. Born in Waterford and formerly of 
Penobsquis, she was a daughter to the 
late David & Helen (Walters) Law.
   Irene is survived and sadly missed 
by her daughter, Shirley Quinlan (late 
Charles) of Salisbury West; her step 
daughter, Muriel (James) Carpenter of 
Penobsquis; her many grandchildren, 
great grandchildren and several nieces 
and nephews.
   Besides her parents, Irene was 
predeceased by her first husband, 
Charles Ermen; her second husband, 
Lloyd Colpitts; daughter, Jean Steeves; 
her step sons, Wayne Colpitts and Cedric 
Colpitts; her brothers: Ora Law, Kenneth 
Law, Clarence Law, Stanley Law and her 
sister, Welthy Linden.
   The family would like to express a 
sincere thank you to the Jordan LifeCare 
Centre for their great care of Irene.
   Arrangements have been entrusted 
to the care of Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800). Visitation was held on 
Thursday, December 1st from 2pm-
4pm & 6pm-8pm. A funeral service was 
held Friday, December 2nd at 11:00am  
with reception to follow, all from 
Salisbury Funeral Home. Interment will 
be held at Cardwell Cemetery in the 
spring.
   If desired, donations made to a 
charity of the donor’s choice would be 
appreciated by the family.
   Online condolences and donations may 
be made at www.keirsteads.ca

Gerald Armstrong
1945-2022

   It is with great sadness the family 
announces the passing of Gerald 
Glendon Armstrong, 77, of Petitcodiac 
and formerly Portage Vale at the Forest 
Dale Nursing Home on December 5th.
Born in Wheaton Mills, he was a son to the 
late Sproule and Stella (Kaye) Armstrong. 
Gerald was a career lumberman working 
in various sawmills and retired from the 
Fawcett Lumber Co. as Dry Kiln Manager. 
Gerald enjoyed everything outdoors, 
hunting, fishing, snowmobiling and his 
woodlot.
   Gerald is survived and sadly missed by 
his wife of 57 years, Shirley (Dunfield) 
Armstrong; his daughter, Judy Lounsbury 

Daryl Stevens
1961-2022

   It is with great sadness the family 
announces the sudden passing of Daryl 
Stevens, 61, of Steeves Settlement on 
December 5, 2022.
   Born in Moncton, he was a son to Ruth 
(Branscombe) Stevens and the late Paul 
Stevens.  He graduated from Petitcodiac 
Regional High School and attended UNB 
Fredericton. In his early working years 
and onwards, he worked for various radio 
stations. Starting in New Brunswick, he 
worked in radio in high school, he worked 
at the Campus Station at UNB, CFNB, 
and CIHI Fredericton where he was the 
Music Director. He went on to become 
Operations Manager at Newcap in 
Cornerbrook, Newfoundland and then as 

Carol Lowerison
1933-2022

   Carol Marguerite (Colpitts) 
Lowerison,89, of Riverview passed away 
peacefully Thursday December 15, 2022 
at the Moncton Hospital with family at 
her side.
   Born in Colpitts Settlement N.B. she 
was a daughter of the late A. Russell and 
Geraldine (Fulton) Colpitts.
   Carol trained as a Medical Laboratory 
Technologist and worked at the Moncton 
Hospital before starting a family. She 
enjoyed travel, hikes in Fundy Park, 
outdoor activities, lobster dinners and 
playing cards with family and friends. 
Carol was multi-talented from sewing, 
to baking to mowing acres of grass.
   Survived and sadly missed by her 
daughters Judy O'Keefe (Con), Jayne 
Hlady (Ron) and Jennifer Lowerison (Steve 
Beaumont), cherished grandchildren 
Daniel, Lauren, Denys, Mariah, Julia 
and Michael. Survived also by her sisters 
Pauline Lewis, Pearl Colpitts and Lillian 
Forbes; her sister in law, Karen (Ron) 
Gill and by many nieces, nephews and 
extended family. Predeceased by her 
beloved husband Bliss A. Lowerison, 
sisters Barbara Downing and Sandra 
Atkinson and brothers Stanley and Max 
Colpitts.
   Arrangements are in the care of the 
Salisbury Funeral Home and Crematorium 
(372-4800). At Carol's request there will 
not be any services. A private interment 
will be held at a later date at Colpitts 
Memorial Gardens, Colpitts Settlement.
   If so desired memorials to a charity 
of choice would be appreciated by the 
family. Online condolences and donations 
may be made at www.keirsteads.ca

Program Director in Sydney, Nova Scotia. 
The last few years Daryl had moved back 
to Steeves Settlement and had semi-
retired but yet was still working for 
Geeks Unlimited in Computer Service. 
Daryl enjoyed tinkering and fixing 
anything electronic, spending time on 
the ham radio and he loved his Porsche. 
He was also a great conversationalist 
where he could spend hours talking to 
friends, neighbour Jim, coworkers and 
family about everything.
   Daryl is survived and sadly missed by 
his mom, Ruth Stevens of The Glades; his 
sister, Cynthia (Dave) of Fort McMurray, 
AB; his brother, Dwayne (Christine) of 
Steeves Settlement; nieces and nephews, 
Sarah, Jacob, Mackenzie, Callie, 
Jared, Sierra, Marisol and Cody; great 
nieces and nephews, Wyatt, Brooklyn, 
Maverick as well as countless friends 
and coworkers. He is predeceased by his 
father, Paul Stevens.
   Resting at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) visiting was 
Friday, December 9 from 6 to 8 pm and 
from where the funeral was held on 
Saturday, December 10 at 11 am with 
Rev. Kevin Carr officiating. Interment in 
Steeves Settlement cemetery at a later 
date.
   If desired, donations in memory of 
Daryl to a Local Food Bank would be 
appreciated by the family.
   Online condolences and donations at 
www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIES

(late Allen) of Petitcodiac; his son, 
Jefferey Armstrong (Deb) of Red Deer, 
Alberta; his Granddaughter, Jessica of 
Marathon, ON; his sisters: Phyllis Levy of 
Petitcodiac, Eva Boujould of Ottawa, ON, 
Kate Armstrong of Belleisle and brother, 
Larry Armstrong of Elliot Lake, ON; his 
mother in law, Verna Dunfield (late 
George) of Portage Vale; brothers in law 
Rick Dunfield (Ellen) of Petitcodiac and 
Len Dunfield (Dawn) of Portage Vale and 
his sister in law Val Farrel (late Edward) 
of Petitcodiac as well as several nieces 
and nephews.
   Besides his parents, Gerald was 
predeceased by his grandson, Joshua 
and sister, Marie Dean.
   The family would like to express 
a sincere thank you to Dr. Marie-eve 
Blanchard, Dr. Richard Morton of the 
Health Center and the staff at The Forest 
Dale Nursing Home, Riverside Albert for 
his continual care.
   Family and friends are invited to 
Armstrong’s Funeral Home Chapel, 33 
Russell Street, Petitcodiac (756-3361), 
for visitation on Friday, December 9th 
from 1:00pm – 3:00pm with a graveside 
interment to follow at the Baptist Church 
Cemetery in Portage Vale.
   If desired, donations made to the 
Portage Vale Baptist Church or to a 
charity of the donor’s choice would be 
appreciated by the family.
   Online condolences and donations may 
be made at www.keirsteads.ca
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If you have a Church Service
 you would like to add or 

change please email: 
maritimemotorsports@gmail.com 

or phone 756-2110. 
They are FREE of charge

Salisbury Baptist Church
3128 Main St, Salisbury, NB

Sunday Morning Worship 
Service is at 10:30

Please Like us on Facebook to find out 
more information on activities, and 
Youth Services!

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Anglican Parish of
Salisbury & Havelock
Please check for updates

We will be gathering at the usual times: 
at St. Andrew’s in Petitcodiac at 9:00 
am and at St. John’s in Salisbury at 
11:00 am. Masks, of course, are highly 
recommended (we have some at the 
church if you need one). 

Everyone’s Welcome to attend.

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar - 750 0050

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Thursday 6:30pm

For more information call
Aaron McVicar - 750 3301

Second North River Baptist Church
3327 Route 112

Sunday School: grade 1 -adult: 9:45am
Morning service 11 AM
Pastor Doug Howatt
Everyone Welcome!

First Elgin Baptist Church
21 River Road, Elgin

Sunday Worship Service 10:00am
Nursery & Kingdom Kids Available 

Jr. Youth - Wednesday 6:00pm
Sr. Youth - Tuesday 7:00pm

Prayer meeting - Wednesday 7:30pm

Everyone Welcome

Salisbury United Pentecostal Church
2807 Fredericton Road, Salisbury NB

Service at 10:30am Sunday
Bible study, Tuesday night at 7pm
Come and join us for a great Bible 

teacher!

CHURCH SERVICES

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome! Cornerstone Community Church

530 River Glade Road
Wheaton Settlement

Sunday morning service @ 11 am
Come out and join us.

Petitcodiac Mennonite Church

Worship Service 11:00 am.

First North River Baptist Church
573 Blakney Road, Fawcett Hill

Morning Worship Service 
Sunday 10:00 am.

All Welcome
Pastor Reg Thomas

Youth Group – Thursday 7:30
For more information 756-8580

New Canaan Baptist Church
6145 Route 112 - New Canaan, NB
Morning services at 11:00 am each 

Sunday morning

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

Sunday Morning Service •	  
	 @ 10:30 am (Nursery is available)

Sunday School JAM•	  
	 Sundays @ 10:30 am (K – Gr. 5)

Discovery Kids•	  
	 Sundays @ 6:30 pm (K – Gr.5)

Petty Puppeteers•	  
	 Mondays @ 6:15 pm

Youth BLAST•	  
	 Mondays @ 7:30 pm (Gr. 6 – 12)

KD Lunch •	
	 Wednesdays @ Noon (Gr. 9 - 12)

Everyone is welcome. 
For more information call 756-2295, 

visit our webpage  
http://www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca 

or visit our Facebook page.
Pastors:  

David Woodworth (Sr. Pastor), 
Mackenzie Hiltz

Where to Look
Jesus replied, “No one who puts a hand 
to the plow and looks back is fit for 
service in the kingdom of God.” Luke 
9:62
	 Plowing a field while looking 
back is messy business and the results 
will be disappointing. To plow a row 
properly, we need to fix our eyes on a 
point straight ahead and go toward it, 
not turning to the left or the right.
The New year is upon us. It is a date on 
the calendar where many people will 
try to make a fresh start.  It is a wise 
thing to do because it means we are not 
looking at the past, being distracted by 
it, but we are looking to the future and 
working to make it better.  
How do we get to that future point?  
It is all about where we are looking.  
Distractions will take our eyes off the 
point we were focused on. Our focus 
needs to be set to the job. The actions 
we do now will affect where we end up 
when we get to the other end of the 
field. 
In Matthew 6:34, Jesus said “Therefore 
do not worry about tomorrow, for 
tomorrow will worry about itself.  Each 
day has enough trouble of its own.”
In the same way that our past can be a 
distraction, so can worrying about the 
future. Our focus needs to be on what 
we are doing right now so that we can 
get straight to the point at the other 
end of the field. And if we mess up, 
either tomorrow, or next week, or next 
month, don’t allow that to distract you 
from the place where you want to be.  
Correct your heading and readjust. 
And remember, corrections can’t be 
made in the past, or the future.  They 
need to be done in the present, in 
the “Now”.  All you have is now, and 
what you decide to do now will help 
determine the path to the other end of 
the field.
Best wishes for 2023 as we all try to 
plow better rows.

Dave McPherson
Pastor of New Canaan Baptist Church 

Route 112  

OBITUARIES

The Stop Watch
by Gloria Scribner

Time is an illusion
Whose vapour fades away

The dreams we had of sunset
Are forgotten by today

The plans of some tomorrow
Are lost on Mice and Men

For we can’t even guarantee
That we’ll be living then

For time is not the master
We imagine him to be

Although we are his servants
And we cannot guarantee

That though a train approaches
The conductor is the one

Who calls the shots and blows the whistle
When our life journey’s done

Now is the only time we have
And love the only line

So let’s not miss the train
Because we “haven’t got the time”

Portage Vale United 
Baptist Church

1123 Portage Vale Road

Hour of gospel music performed  
by the group "Greater Still"

Sunday morning, 
January 29th at 10:00am

Everyone Welcome!

Donald Wheaton
1955-2022

   With great sadness the family of Donald 
Wheaton would like to announce his 
sudden passing on December 4, 2022 at 
the Kenneth E Spencer Memorial home, 
at the age of 67.
  Born in Moncton Hospital in 1955 he 
was the son of the late Leslie (Todge) 
Wheaton, and mother Pauline (Taylor) 
Wheaton.  He was predeceased by his 
son Douglas Wheaton.
   Donnie was a big fan of music and in 
his younger years, an avid outdoorsman 
and had a love for nature and adventure.  
He could be seen on his bicycle, down 
by the brook fishing, or in the woods 
hunting.  He has been a plant enthusiast 
all his life and in his later years he could 
be found fishing from his car.
   He is survived by his children Donald 
Wheaton and Delbert Johnston of 
Moncton as well as six grandchildren.
   He is also survived by his sister 
Nancy (Wheaton) Bannister, brother 
Dale Wheaton and sister-in-law Janie 
Wheaton, nieces, nephews, as well as 
great nieces and nephews.
He will be deeply missed by friends and 
family, especially his sister Nancy and 
his mother Pauline as they had a very 
special, close relationship.
   A special thank you to all caregivers 
and nurses who took care of Donnie in his 
final years from the Moncton Hospital, 
the Sussex Hospital and the Kenneth E 
Spencer Memorial Home.
   Arrangements have been entrusted 
to the care of Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800). As per Donnie's wishes all 
arrangements will be held privately.
   If desired, donations made to the 
Canadian Cancer Society would be 
appreciated by the family. Online 
condolences and donations may be made 
at www.keirsteads.ca
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Doris's Beauty Spot
10 Smith Street, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone: 756-8066
Hours

Wed. - Thurs: 9am - 4pm
Friday: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Doris L. McKay

KATIE TAYLOR
SALES REPRESENTATIVE

506-229-1984

Classic K-9 Cuts
Sherri Killam

506-850-6721

Where dogs get treated like royalty

5308 Route 895, Colpitts Settlement, NB

Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac

Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body
Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Roadside AssistanceJames Hamilton
(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Auto Body & Towing

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE
Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 8am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

Pet Grooming

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Phone: 386-1288 or cell: 872-4114

90 Byron Eagles Rd, Monteagle, NB
James The Small Engine Guy and Son

jamesthesmallengineguy@gmail.com

Small Engine Repair

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

Country Care
Special Care Home

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
Petitcodiac, NB

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrican

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

Real Estate

Donna Amos
Realtors Real Estate Professional

506-750-2222
DonnaAmos@kw.com

Salisbury

Auto Supplies

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals

Phone: 866-9353

Welding

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Real Estate

Real Estate

Building Supplies

Hours: 
Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 

Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home Hardware 
Building Centre

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Consignment Store

Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
Salisbury, NB

Phone: 506-215-0238
Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy
Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Mon. - Fri 9am-6pm / Sat  9am-4pm
Sun 12 - 4pm / Holidays - Closed

Drug Store

Funeral Home

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Hair Saloon

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, 
float trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, 
Topsoil, Fill, Crushed Rock, Land 
Clearing, Wood Processing, Softwood & 
Hardwood, Septic Systems, 

Snow Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

Real Estate

Post your 
Classified with Us!

$10.00 for 20 words or more
$20.00 with picture & 20 words

$35.00 for an obituary  
with photo

Income Tax & Accounting

We Repair: ATVs, snowmobiles, 
Chainsaws, Motorcycles, Snowblowers, 

Generators, and much more

HLS Accounting & Taxes Inc.
Heidi Leigh Seely

www.hlsaccounting.ca

16 Highland Drive,  
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2H1
506-215-CASH (2274)
heidi@hlsaccounting.ca
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Salisbury Happenings
Happy New Year!

From the Mayor, Council and staff of the Town of Salisbury, 
all the best to you and your loved ones in 2023!

Salisbury Village Council meets for the final time Salisbury Town Council following Oath of Office ceremony

New Council
	 Salisbury Village Council held its final public 
meeting on December 12, 2022.
	 As of January 1, 2023, the municipal region 
will be the Town of Salisbury.
	 Incoming Town Councillors took the Oath 
of Office in a ceremony immediately following the 
December 12th meeting.
	 Deputy Mayor Doug Hamer, who did not 
reoffer in the municipal election, was presented with 
a signed portrait of Village Council that evening.

Mayor
Rob Campbell

Councillor-at-Large
Jason Gallant

Ward 1 Councillor
John-Wiebe Dykstra

Ward 2 Councillor
Phyllis Bannister

Ward 3 Councillor
Sarah Colwell

Ward 3 Councillor
Nathan O’Blenis

Ward 3 Councillor
Stephanie Thorne

Ward 4 Councillor
Joe D’Ettore

Salisbury Town Council

Right: 
outgoing 

Councillor 
Doug 

Hamer with 
Mayor Rob 

Campbell

For Residents of Ward 3 Only:
(Former Village of Salisbury Boundary)

2023 Salisbury Sewer Bills
	 Salisbury sewer bills for residents of Ward 3 
(that is, the former Village limits) will be mailed out 
this month to residents living within the serviceable 
boundary for municipal sewer service.
	 The sewer rate for 2023 in the Village of 
Salisbury is $325.00 per unit.   
	 Interest working out to 2% per month will be 
added to all overdue sewer accounts beginning on 
March 2nd.
	 The interest will be calculated from the date of 
billing in January.

2023 Salisbury Dog Tags
	 2023 Salisbury Dog Tags must be purchased by 
the end of March to avoid paying a late fee (a $15.00 
penalty will be added to the regular registration fee for 
tags not bought before April 1st).
	 Registration fees are: $10.00 for spayed or 
neutered dogs; or $30.00 if not spayed or neutered.
	 Every owner of a dog(s) over the age of three 
months shall have such dog(s) vaccinated against 
distemper and canine parvovirus and must repeat this 
process every two years thereafter.
	 Every owner of a dog(s) over the age of four 
months, shall have such dog(s) vaccinated against 
rabies and every three years thereafter.
	 In order to buy a dog tag you must show an 
official receipt from a licensed veterinarian hospital with 
the breed, colour and name of dog showing on receipt, 
as well as the veterinarian hospital tag number.
***NO ONE WILL BE ISSUED A DOG TAG WITHOUT THE 
OFFICIAL RECEIPT***

No Overnight Street-Side Parking
During the Winter

(Salisbury By-Law No. 23)
	 For the purpose of snow removal, no person 
shall stand or park a vehicle on any highway within 
Ward 3 of Salisbury between the hours of 1:00am and 
7:00am from the first day of November in any year until 
the first day of April in the following year.

Christmas Tree Disposal
Residents who wish to drop-off their Christmas tree can 
do so at the following site: 
Village of Salisbury Wastewater Treatment Facility, 

47 Government Road (in designated area).
	 Tree bags, tinsel, ornaments, nails, tree skirts, 
string, stands, etc., must be removed before disposal.
	 Christmas wreaths will NOT be accepted.

Hazardous Waste Drop-Off/
Mobile Eco-Depot

	 Southeast ECO360's Mobile Eco-Depot will be 
in Salisbury for two days this month – on Wednesday, 
January 25th and Thursday, January 26th from noon-
8:00pm both days.
	 They will be set up in the parking lot of the 
Salisbury Baptist Church at 3128 Main Street.
	 For more information, visit them online at www.
eco360.ca.
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For more information about recreation programs contact: 
Jarrett Crossman or Donna Hunwicks-Hopper at  

372-3280 or recreation@salisburynb.ca

Held at Salisbury Baptist Church 
Monday 	 11:00am-12:30pm; and 
		  6:00pm-9:00pm
Tuesday 	 2:00pm-3:30pm
Wednesday	 2:00pm-3:30pm
Thursday 	 2:00pm-3:30pm
Friday 		  11:00am-12:30

All levels of playing are welcome.  
$2 drop-in fee

Salisbury Pickleball

Fitness Classes at 
Salisbury Baptist Church

Monday 10am-11am
Low impact cardio class with options for 
lower or higher intensity, followed by 
some free weights and floor exercises 
to tone and improve balance and 
flexibility.

Wednesday 10am-11am
Flex and tone workout with an  
emphasis on strength, balance,  
and flexibility.

Thursday 10am-11am
A walk/jog style cardio class followed by 
full body toning and stretching.

All instructors offer a friendly,  
welcoming environment.

All mats, weights, etc. are provided.
$2.00 per class

Friday 9am
"Move It or Lose It" classes are 
a combination of training that 
integrates several components: 
dance, cardiovascular, strengthening, 
balance, coordination, and flexibility.
The exercises are performed with 
various equipment: weights, elastics,  

2 lb. balls, chair and yoga mat.
Come sweat and socialize while having 
fun with a professional kinesiologist, 

passionate and full of energy!
This class is free & offered by  

Salisbury & Petitcodiac Recreation

Equipment Available to Borrow
Salisbury Recreation and Wellness has adult and children’s snowshoes, adult 

cross-country skis and boots, and fat bikes available to borrow during the Winter 
months.

To reserve equipment and arrange for pick-up, call 372-3230 or 
email recreationandwellness@salisburynb.ca

Salisbury Outdoor Rink
The Salisbury outdoor rink on Douglas Street will soon be open.

Our rink, located across the street from the municipal grounds, will be open 
seven days a week, weather permitting.

On Saturday and Sunday mornings, the rink will open at 11 am. 
For updates, follow the Salisbury & Petitcodiac Recreation Facebook page or call 

the municipal offices at 372-3230.

Fitness Classes
A new session of adult fitness classes will be starting again in January 2023.
Fitness classes are held on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays at 10am  

and Fridays at 9am.
All classes are held at Salisbury Baptist Church.

For more information contact 372-3230 or recreationandwellenss@salisburynb.ca

From the Department of  
Recreation and Wellness:

The Town of Salisbury (formerly the Village of Salisbury) is currently seeking a 
Skilled Labourer to join the Town’s Department of Public Works and Infrastructure. 
This is a full-time, permanent position that reports to the Manager, Infrastructure 
and Public Works.

APPLYING FOR THIS POSITION:
Interested applicants should send a resume and cover letter to works@salisburynb.
ca. The deadline to apply for this position is Sunday, January 15, 2023 at 11:59PM. 
Applicants are encouraged to apply electronically, but can drop-off applications 
to the Municipal Office (56 Douglas Street, Salisbury, NB). No applications will be 
accepted after the closing date. While the Municipality thanks all applicants for 
their interest, only those selected for an interview will be contacted. The Town 
of Salisbury is an equal opportunity employer. Should you desire accessibility 
measures during the recruitment process, please identify them when submitting 
your candidacy to the Municipality.

KEY RESPONSIBILITIES:
The Skilled Labourer provides support with the day-to-day operations of the 
Infrastructure and Public Works Department (“IPWD”). Key responsibilities 
include, but are not limited to:

Embody the local government’s values and leads by example to create and sustain •	
an organizational culture where everyone is safe, valued, and respected;

Operates equipment and tools in a safe and efficient manner according to all •	
relevant legislation, policies and procedures;

Assists with the operation and maintenance of the wastewater treatment plant •	
and collection system;

Assists with snow removal from sidewalks, parking lots, trails, and access •	
roads;

Cleans equipment and tools as scheduled and/or required;•	
Collects waste from grounds and receptacles and ensures proper waste •	

management procedures are carried out;
Maintains and performs minor repairs on equipment, buildings, facilities, and •	

infrastructure;
Maintains the overall condition and appearance of buildings and grounds;•	
Operates and maintains basic hand tools (including saws, shovels, rakes), small •	

equipment (such as tractors and pick-up trucks), and basic power tools (including 
lawn mowers, power saws, brush cutters);

Assists with setup and cleanup at community events when needed;•	
In the event of an emergency, assists the Town Administration Staff as •	

required;
Maintains effective working relationships with coworkers;•	
Performs all other duties as required.•	

WORKING CONDITIONS:
This is a physical labour-intensive position that required constant use of hands, •	

working in confined spaces, lifting of equipment and supplies, use of equipment 
and machinery, long-hours

Outdoors and standing, and long-hours sitting when using certain equipment;•	
Work in challenging conditions such as snow storms and hot weather is •	

required;
This position is Monday to Friday and is based on 40 hours per week. Depending •	

on the demands on the Department, hours outside of the regular schedule may 
be required;

The position is based out of the Municipal Office located at 56 Douglas Street, •	
Salisbury.

QUALIFICATIONS:
The successful candidate will position the following:

Education: high-school diploma, with additional post-secondary education •	
considered an asset;

Experience: 5+ years in a maintenance role;•	
Special requirements: the successful candidate must be able to provide a •	

satisfactory criminal record check, must possess a valid Class 5 New Brunswick 
Driver’s License, and must be eligible to work in New Brunswick;

Skills: •	
Ability to communicate effectively with staff, elected officials and the •	

public;
Ability to read, write, and understand English;•	
Ability to represent the village in a professional, courteous, and efficient •	

manner;
Ability to prioritize village needs and to coordinate operations and •	

services;
Ability to handle public contact with friendliness, responsiveness, tact;•	
Must be detail oriented, adaptable, flexible and a quick learner.•	

COMPENSATION:
The Town of Salisbury offers a competitive overall compensation package. The 
following are amongst the overall compensation package for the successful 
candidate:

Hourly wage of approximately $18.00, depending on education and •	
experience;

Over-time wage of 1.5x the hourly wage for any hours worked in excess of the •	
standard hours of works;

Paid vacation time;•	
thirteen paid holidays throughout the year;•	
Employee/employer cost-shared extended health and dental benefits •	

(optional);
Employee contributions to the Municipal Employee Pension Plan (MEPP);•	
The opportunity to contribute to a growing municipality with a motivated team  •	

	 of colleagues across the Municipality.
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SALISBURY LIONS CLUB

Pancake & Sausage Breakfast,
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street, Salisbury

Saturday, January 21st, 7:00 pm TO 10:00 am

Breakfast Includes:

Pancakes, Sausages, Sweet, Maple Syrup, 

Coffee, or Juice

In Support of Lions Community Projects

Cost:
Children under 6 are free
Children 6 – 10 are $5.00

All others $10.00

Cash, debit, and credit accepted

Take out is available

Salisbury Lions BINGO
Restarts January 10th

Every Tuesday, 7:00pm
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street

Entry Fees:
9 Face entry - $15.00
6 Face entry - $13.00

Other sheets-prices vary  
by game type 

Self Employment Benefit Program  (SEB)

The Workforce Expanson Self-Employment 
Benefit Program helps unemployed  individuals 
create a job for themselves by starting a new 
business. The program provides various types 
of support during the initial development phase 
of the business including financial assistance, 
coaching and ongoing technical advice. 
Coaching is tailored to meet individual needs 
and can include subjects such as business plan 
development accounting and marketing.

Contact us today for more information!
CBDC Westmorland Albert
337 Main Street, Shediac

www.cbdc.ca
Tel. 506-534-8312     1-800-925-6677

Michel Gallant
michel.gallant@cbdc.ca

Jocelyne Brown
jocelyne.brown@cbdc.ca
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Funded by the Government of Canada and the Province of New Brunswick through the Canada-New Brunswick Labour 
Market Agreements. 

Myriam sonier
myraim.conier@cbdc.ca
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Petitcodiac Kiwanis Happenings

Gordon Bannister presenting a cheque to Karen Hall Middleton and  
Cathy Drury of the Petitcodiac Garden Club


